	
Ribble Valley Borough Council 

	DELEGATED ITEM FILE REPORT

	TOWN AND COUNTRY PLANNING G.D.O. PARTS 6 & 7 PRIOR NOTIFICATION OF AGRICULTURAL AND FORESTRY BUILDINGS AND ROADS


	REF: 
	

	Application No:
	3/2015/0356

	Proposal:
	Prior notification of a new road length 166.0metres x width 3.5 metres

	Location:
	Chadswell Hall, Chipping Road, Chaigley, BB7 3LT

	Applicant:
	Mr James Ainscough

	

	COMMENTS:

	This application seeks a determination as to whether the Council’s prior approval of details will be required for the formation of a new track with a length of 166m at land west of Chadswell Hall Farm, Chipping Road, Chaigley. The proposed development would be located around 5km west of Clitheroe. In this particular instance the relevant part of The Town and Country (General Permitted Development) Order 1995 to consider is Schedule 2 Part 6 Agricultural Buildings and Operations Class A. 
In order to be permitted development, the track needs to satisfy a number of criteria as comprised in Part 6, Class A of the Town and Country Planning (General Permitted Development) Order 1995. The first of those requirements is that the development must be ‘reasonably necessary for the purposes of agriculture within that unit’. The applicant has stated that ‘the tracks are required to enable access for tractors and machinery without causing ruts when travelling across the field in bad weather…resulting in waterlogging of the land’.
The proposed tracks would join an existing track to the west of Chadswell Hall Farm with a track running north to south from Planetree Farm to the south. The proposed development would be located approximately 240m north of Chipping Road and would satisfy criteria A.1.(g) of Schedule 2 Part 6. The proposed access would be located in the Forest of Bowland AONB, would have a width of 3.5m and would have a stone base with a central grass verge. It would appear in keeping with its surroundings and is a traditional feature of the landscape.
Having considered the proposed development against Part 6, Classes A of The Town and Country Planning (General Permitted Development) prior approval is granted.

	RECOMMENDATION: Prior Approval is Granted


	

	


DATE INSPECTED: 11/05/2015














